

23rd March 2004 

Scottish and Southern Energy Meeting
Local MP Anne McGuire and MSP Sylvia Jackson met this week with Power Chiefs to discuss issues raised by people in the Stirling area over the new plans for the erection of new power pylons.  The meeting was held at the request of the two politicians as concerns were raised over the way in which the consultation process has been conducted so far.

Mrs McGuire said 
“The meeting was extremely helpful because it clarified exactly what stage we are at in the process.  There is a widespread feeling that Scottish and Southern Energy were rushing through a consultation so that local people did not have the time to reflect on the implications of the plans. This widely held view was re-enforced by a lack of clarity on the leaflet that was distributed by the company.  In fact, we are at a "pre-consultative" stage - which allows the company to put forward their current thinking and allowing them to be tested by local knowledge and criticism before a final plan and route is put forward formally for planning consent.”
“The company is keen to have as many views as possible and although the final date for submissions closed on Friday, they acceded to our request that they would continue to take into account any received after this date.  However, if people still have views they want to express, they should get them to Scottish and Southern as soon as possible"

Dr Jackson added

"We have been assured by the company officials that they will seriously consider the criticisms made by local people over the past few weeks in drawing up their formal submission for planning consent.   This plan will then be the subject of proper scrutiny though the normal planning process and this will not take place until the third quarter of the year.  The company were clear that this current round of consultation was to allow them to put in the best possible route which took into account local issues and concerns.”
“The company gave us a commitment to working with local communities on the development of this plan and I will be contacting the community councils in areas affected who have not yet had an opportunity to consider the plans to ensure that they meet with the company to highlight their concerns directly."

Comments on the proposals should be sent as soon as possible to Scottish and Southern Energy.
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